Ohio Association of Physician Assistants

Board of Directors Meeting

January 18, 2014
A regularly scheduled meeting of the OAPA Board of Directors convened via web conference on January 18, 2014.  Present were board members Cackler, Dombrowski, Eulberg, Gardner, Goodrich, Homoki,  Knoop, Krebs, Mansell, Talboo and Trimbath.  Absent were board members Boyd and Wampler.  Also present were Josanne Pagel, GARC Chair, JP Thompson Student Affairs Chair, Heather Kellerman, Diversity Chair, PAPC member Jim Fry, consultant Bob Adamson, OAPA Executive Director Beth Adamson and two students.   A quorum was present.
After introductions, President Trimbath proceeded with the agenda.
Secretary/Treasurer Dombrowski next asked for a review of the minutes from October 10, 2013.  Ms. Thompson moved to approve the minutes with corrections.  Mr. Goodrich seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
He then gave the Treasurer’s Report reviewing the December 2013 year end financials and noting that there was nothing out of the ordinary in either income or expenses.  OAPA realized a $24,000 profit in 2013.  Mr. Cackler moved to accept the December 2013 financial report. Mr. Eulberg seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
In his President’s Report, Mr. Trimbath he has been working with the web conference company that is providing the service for today’s board meeting.
Mr. Fry reported that the PAPC did not meet in January but when they do meet they review new pharmaceuticals from Facts and Comparisons.  The model orthopaedic plan is currently stalled.
Ms. Kellerman reported that the Diversity Committee met on January 10.  They discussed outreach through Facebook and the website and suggested using the University of Toledo as a model.  They also discussed minority men’s health, Tri-C activities and the development of a pamphlet.  They will next meet in April during the Pharmacology Conference.
Ms. Thompson, Chair of the Student Affairs Committee, noted that students are encouraged to participate in OAPA and AAPA and there are opportunities for a national service project.

GAC Chair Pagel advised that the PA bill was returned to LSC due to multiple errors.  Representative Gonzales wants to introduce an older version to get testimony started in the Health Committee.  Once out of LSC, the current version will be introduced as a substitute bill.  OAPA is also considering a companion bill in the Senate.  Ms. Pagel will solicit for the PAC at the Pharmacology Conference.  AAPA has been providing a very helpful service by providing updates on Ohio rule revisions in various state agencies.
Ms. Pagel also reported that HB139, the hospital admissions bill, has passed the House and is in the Senate.  HB314, the informed consent bill, has passed the House and OAPA has been asked by OSMA to support it.

The Board reviewed a letter from Representative Gonzales outlining her intent to move the PA bill forward and that it is a priority with her.

Ms. Mansell reported that she is gathering names for the elections and currently has 3 people interested in running for a board seat.

The Board had reviewed The OAPA Story and offered a few minor revisions.  Mr. Adamson advised that the Task Force put very thoughtful effort into developing the Story and it is meant to build brand identity and be used in all areas of communication – website, press, testimony, etc.  Mr. Trimbath moved to approve The OAPA Story as a template to be used in Association activities and not to be shared in its entirety outside the association.  Ms. Mansell seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
Ms. Martinez has resigned as an HOD delegate.  There was discussion on who should be appointed and Mr. Cackler nominated Mr. Trimbath  Ms. Gardner seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.  Ms. Homoki will be an alternate.
Mr. Cackler advised that the Board had received copies of the new policy manual.  It was suggested that a member of the Student Affairs committee be included in the Scholarship section.  Mr. Cackler moved to approve the new Policy Manual.  Mr. Dombrowski seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
An invitation to the COHCA Annual Meeting was discussed and it was decided by consensus that OAPA will not attend.

The Medical Board has issued an educational piece about PA utilization in Urgent Care and Retail Clinics.  Mr. Trimbath recommended taking action to stop the OSMB from publishing the document on its website or in newsletters.  Funding for this legal effort will be needed.  Mr. Trimbath moved to provide funding.  Mr. Goodrich seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.  The Executive Committee will be included in communication with Bricker and Eckler on this issue.

Mr. Trimbath is also concerned that the OSMB is not following the law by excluding the PAPC from the development of the educational piece and in other matters.  By consensus the board approved requesting a meeting with the OSMB Executive Director and President to discuss this issue.

The Board went in to Executive Session at this time.

Mr. Dombrowski reviewed the proposed 2014 budget noting that it was balanced.  Mr. Trimbath moved to authorize a 3.7% raise for Ms. Adamson for a total of $2,400.  Mr. Dombrowski seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.  Discussion took place on whether or not the new budget should reflect this.  It was decided to accept the budget as is and revisit it later.  Mr. Dombrowski moved to approve the 2014 proposed budget.  Mr. Cackler seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.  The next meeting will be held at 3:00 PM on Thursday, April 10, 2014 at the Sheraton Suites in Cuyahoga Falls prior to the Pharmacology Conference.
